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Hanover Township Sewer Authority
 February 18, 2013 Minutes
 Hanover Township Municipal Building 

In attendance were Chairman Greg Call, Vice Chairman Tim Seech, Treasurer/Secretary Nancy Voelker, 

John Rae Gannett Fleming Engineer, Solicitor Frank Paganie and Office Assistant Patricia Garrett, 

Township Supervisor Dave Duerr, and several township property owners. 

Chairman Greg Call called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Chairman Call called for an executive session to discuss personnel matters. 

Meeting resumed at approximately 7:30. 

Mr. Call stated we received Diane DiBattista's resignation on February 18, 2013, which was dated 

February 15, 2013. 

Motion made by Mr. Seech to advertise for the position of Office Manager in the Observer Reporter and a
Pittsburgh newspaper and any free internet sources we choose; seconded by Mrs. Voelker. Motion passed
unanimously. 

Mr. Seech and Mrs. Voelker volunteered to form a committee to prepare the advertisement and 

subsequently evaluate/interview candidates. 

Public Comments: Frank Roberts from AL Solutions commented he wished to speak on the start-up of his 

business which will be addressed under Old Business. 

Minutes: The minutes of the February 4, 2013 Reorganization meeting are not available at this time. 

Treasurer's Report: Not available for this meeting. 

Invoice Report: Previous bills to be paid are $7522.12. Previously paid are $664.01. Total bills are
 $8186.13. Motion to pay the bills as read made by Mr. Seech; seconded by Mr. Call. Motion passed
 unanimously.
 Motion to pay the part-time office assistant, Patty Garrett for hours worked January 15,2013 to January
 31,2013 payroll in the amount of$268.00 made by Mr. Call, seconded by Mr. Seech. Roll call vote: Mr.
 Call, yes; Mr. Seech, yes; Mrs. Voelker, abstain. Motion passed. 

Old Business: Discussion on a possible Comcast upgrade for the new office. Armstrong telephone and 

internet service is proving to be inadequate for the needs of the HTSA. Comcast quoted a charge of
$19,000 to bring the cable to the office and they will pay the first $3,500. Mr. Rae is checking with
PennVest to determine if the charge can be included in our original funding under the offsite utilities
category. 

AL Solutions discussion regarding the requirements and timeframe for the connection of the sewer and
 permits from PennDot for boring under Rt. 22 and West Virginia disposal into the Weirton sewage
 system. They will pay one (1) EDU so they can get their office connected. The 537 plan will be amended
 with only a one-page amendment. For two (2) or more EDU's, a sewage planning approval from the DEP
 is required. The developer submits a plan to the township, who needs a letter from HTSA stating that we
 have adequate capacity to accommodate AL Solutions requirements. The next step is to send them on to
 the DEP for approval. The Authority will order the necessary pump prepaid to the HTSA by AL
 Solutions. We will draft a service agreement for the pump. Gannett Fleming will complete the paperwork 

necessary to get the permit from PennDot to bore under the road and AL Solutions will pay GF directly.
We will need to install a discharge meter on the line in order to determine the difference between the pre​
treated water discharged and the city water reading. Mr. Rae will draft the letter to the township regarding
the capacity statement. 

Motion made by Mr. Call to authorize GF and our solicitors to draw up the necessary documents; 

seconded by Mrs. Voelker. Motion passed unanimously. 

Discussion regarding the possibility of additional training sessions requested by several residents. It was 

decided that the information concerning training by Trumbold will be given to anyone who desires 

training and they can make their own arrangements. 

Discussion to set the subsequent customer tap fee at $4500 as stated on the previous schedule. We need to
set the fee for pre-treated water, since our water rate for pre-treated water to Weirton has a surcharge. Mr.
Rae will contact Weirton to get the actual increased rate. 

Discussion regarding the proposal the Board voted on and the subsequent contract with M. Davidson and 

Associates. Mr. Duerr commented on the liability issues of the contract. Mr. Paganie will go over it with 

Mr. Salopek. 

Solicitor's Report: Mr. Paganie gave a report on general matters including the tap fee charged to 

subsequent customers, which has been addressed above. 

We are waiting to hear from the DEP regarding my letter dated February 4, 2013 requesting termination
of the odor control Consent Decree. 

I requested a conference call be set up to update the status of the proposed Letter of Intent received by the
Buncher Company regarding the Developers Agreement. I cannot recommend the Board sign the letter as
written. A site visit will be necessary after the weather breaks regarding the location of Mr. Solomon's connection point. 

The Board is working on defining "uninhabitable premises" in the Rules and Regulations or through
 procedures. 

Resolution No. 2013-16, Grinder Pump Policy regarding ownership and maintenance of the Grinder unit.
was tabled. 

Resolution No. 2013-17, Phase 2 Tapping Fee Installment Payment Program.
Motion to accept Resolution No. 2013-17 made by Mr. Seech; seconded by Mr. Call. Motion passed
unanimously. 

Motion made by Mr. Seech to authorize the cancellation and relinquishment of the Valenti easement
condemnation (not connected to the Bavington Roadhouse); seconded by Mr. Call. Motion passed
unanimously. 

Mr. Salopec is preparing the next draft of the First Niagara Pavilion Service Agreement.
Motion made by Mrs. Voelker to authorize filing Washington County Sewage Council Malfunction
Authorization Forms on three (3) township delinquent properties to submit to the township to send to
WSCS; seconded by Mr. Call. Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion made by Mr. Call to appoint an interim Open Records Officer; seconded by Mr. Seech. Motion 

passed unanimously. 

Engineer's Report: We need to have a separate monthly minimum rate for Starpointe EDU's. The 

tentative rate during construction should be revised. We need one budget that covers both Phase I and 

Phase 2 instead of separate budgets. We've been waiting for the final costs on the project instead of tentative rates as we are one Authority. 

Motion made by Mrs. Voelker to pay Westmoreland Electric for Change Order #2-05 in the amount of 

$2,220; seconded by Mr. Call. Motion passed unanimously. Motion passed unanimously. 

The approval for joint checks under contract I would be in this order: Greensburg and Contractors first. After they sign off, the approval then goes to the Bonding Company/Cincinnati, the GF, Engineer and to 

HTSA/Owner. 

Information given for ongoing training for certified operator training from Water Pollution Association at $25 per year. Mr. Call will receive the PennVest form. 

Discussion on updating the credit accounts with HTSA vendors. PNC Bank have made the initial changes and will make the latest changes on the next business day. We will be working on getting the other credit accounts changed as soon as possible. Check with Dun & Bradstreet on credit information. 

New Business: We received price information on taking delivery of the rest of the pumps. It's possible we could have an extra year warranty on all our pumps if we take delivery by March 31, 2013. We would need two additional trailers to store all of them. This would be cost effective. 

Public Comment: None 

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Seech; seconded by Mrs. Voelker. Meeting adjourned at 10:37 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________________

Nancy Voelker, Secretary 

